
HOLY CROSS ARMENIAN CHURCH 

318 - 27th Street 

Union City, New Jersey 07087 

February 28, 1972 

Rt. Reverend Archbishop T. Manoogian, Primate 
Diocese of the Armenian Church 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, New York 

Dear Serpazan: 

At our Annual Membership Assembly held on February 6, 1972, 
the following proposals were adopted and we submit them to 
your attention: 

1. Proposed that the Diocesan Council make a study or 
present a plan to the Diocesan Assembly by which 
the number of delegates from each parish be deter­
mined by taxation only. 

2. Proposed that the number of the Diocesan Council 
be increased to eleven. 

3. We bring to your attention the item 'I' in the 
proposals section and ask your advice or inter­
pretation on same. 

We trust that you consider these matters and advise us 
accordingly. 

Respectfully, 

~AJ, VQ,~~CVVJ 
FR. VERTANE~~LAYJ~N, 
Pastor 

VK/bta 


